Tacoma Art Museum 
Volunteer Newsletter Fall 2003

Exhibition Schedule
Opened October 12: Building Tradition: Gifts in Honor of the Northwest Art Collection The second installment of this exhibition featuring new acquisitions to the collection opened in October. Organized by Associate Curator Rock Hushka, this part of the exhibition features 42 works of painting, sculpture, photography, and jewelry by 33 artists. A beautiful catalogue has been published in conjunction with this exhibition, featuring essays by Ivan Doig and Rock Hushka, a checklist, and images from all four installments of the exhibition. Tacoma Art Museum volunteers receive a 20% discount on this catalogue. 
Opening December 19: The Transatlantic Avant-Garde: American Artists in Paris 1918-1939. This internationally touring exhibition was organized by the Musée d’Art Américain in Giverny, France, and will make its only West-coast stop at Tacoma Art Museum! More than 100 paintings, drawings, and sculptures trace the innovations of key American artists who maintained links with Europe during a time of nationalism. The exhibition also includes works by leading European artists to demonstrate the interchange between artists in the U.S. and Europe. Featured artists include Alexander Calder, Man Ray, Edward Steichen, Isamu Noguchi, Charles Demuth, Fernand Léger and Eugéne Atget among many others. The exhibition’s catalogue features a number of essays by leading scholars as well as beautiful full-color reproductions of the works in the show.
Closing November 30: The Art of Nathan Oliveira. 
Closing January 11: Dale Chihuly’s Mille Fiori. Make sure to spend time in these exhibitions before they close!

WANTED: Chihuly Tour Guides!
In partnership with Union Station, City of Tacoma, and Chihuly Studios, Tacoma Art Museum will offer a walking tour of Dale Chihuly’s work on permanent view downtown. We are looking for people to become Chihuly Tour Guides. All volunteers are welcome to train for this program. Tour Guides will be required to be on site one weekend day a month and on call two additional days a month. The 90 minute to 2 hour tours begin at Tacoma Art Museum, move to Union Station, and end on the Chihuly Bridge of Glass. Participants should be prepared to walk in rain or sun. Training will take place on Saturday, December 6 from 12:30 – 5:30 p.m. at Tacoma Art Museum. RSVP to Tara and feel free to bring friends (they will need to become Museum volunteers). This is a great opportunity to become involved in the cultural life of downtown Tacoma!
Volunteer Hours Last Quarter
From July to September 2003, Tacoma Art Museum volunteers worked a total of 2,023 hours, worth nearly $32,500.00 based on the U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics’ estimated value of $16.05 per volunteer hour. Thank you for all your hard work and dedication!
Welcome New Volunteers
Brenda Ayele, Jessica Barr, Angela Bates, Karen Bell-Hanson, Teresa Blake, Jean Boswell, Julie Bursack, Rachelle Cluff, Christina Cook, Dave Davison, Katriina Ervest, Katie & Sandy Farewell, Paula Foreman, Linda Gaines, Rachel Goon, Virginia Greco, Cari Groo, Janet Hoffman, Laura Hurtado-Webb, Zanetta Im, Ariel Johnson, Matt Johnson, Robin Koenig, Mary Katherine Lamb, Maki Thomas Livesay, Camille Long, Kelly Lucas, Muriel MacFeidh, Harry Musselman, Ty Nault, Amy Peterson, Lenora Peyton, Deborah Reder, Barbara Reisman, Linda Reiter, Richard Sears, Sheila Spinn, Bennett Thurmon, Margaret Upshaw, Jana Wennstrom, Emily Winard, Elizabeth Windsor.
Volunteer Birthdays This Quarter
Oct: Jean Bradbrooke, Christina Cook, Maki Thomas Livesay, Kris O’Leary, Chris Parent, John Pollard, Juanita Quick, Margo Stewart. Nov: Marisa Boyd, Bev Bright, Cass Brotherton, Sherri Castle, Carol Goforth, Rachel Goon, Megan Guenther, Ariel Johnson, John Koehler, Kelly Lucas, Jim Reardon, Ellen Shigeno, Malcolm Smith, Kay Webber, Valerie Zifka. Dec: Carolyn Price Dyer, Katie Farewell, Virginia Greco, Penny Hulse, Laura Hurtado-Webb, Marilyn Kinder, Mary Katherine Lamb, Janis Lindley, Kathleen McMahon, Amy Peterson, Bernie Pickman, Helen Pilkey, Sheila Spinn, Nancy Smith, Ginny Streetman, Barbara White.
Birthday Discount
Volunteers receive an extra 5% discount in the Museum Store during the month of their birthday in addition to the usual 15% discount on non-sale items. To save time, postage, and the hassle of having to remember to bring your coupon into the store, we have decided to eliminate the paper coupons and ask that you verbally inform the store staff when it is your birthday month in order to receive the discount. The store has a list of volunteers and their birthdays. Happy shopping!
New Docent Class
We are thrilled to have 22 docents-in-training join our 19 active docents. The new class began this fall and will graduate from the program in March, when we will begin another new class. Docent information sessions will be held on the following dates and times: Saturday, February 7, 10:30 a.m.; Tuesday, February 10, 10:30 a.m.; Thursday, February 12, 6:00 p.m. If you or anyone you know is interested in becoming a docent, please attend one of the sessions (RSVP to Tara) or call for more information.

Save the Date: A Paris Soirée
Saturday, Jan. 31, 2004, 7 p.m. – midnight
Join us for an evening of dancing, Parisian delights, and exploration of the exhibition A Transatlantic Avant-Garde: American Artists in Paris, 1918-1939. Ticket prices: Soirée, $75 members, $85 nonmembers; Soirée plus an exclusive Benefactors’ reception and curatorial tour at 6 p.m., $100 members, $120 nonmembers. Stay tuned for volunteer opportunities.

Orientation and Training Updates
New Volunteer Orientation: General orientation sessions for new volunteers will take place on Thursday, November 13, at 6:00 p.m., or Saturday, December 6, at 10:00 a.m. New volunteers are required to complete this training. Current volunteers who didn’t complete this training or who would like a refresher can also feel free to attend. Please RSVP to Tara.

Open Art Studio station changes: Studio Art Coordinator Jason Sobottka develops new Open Art Studio stations as exhibitions open. A new station for Building Tradition focusing on perspective opened in mid-October. In November, the OAS jewelry station will change to reflect a new installation of jewelry in the lobby case. In December, a station related to the Paris exhibition will replace the Nathan Oliveira monotype station. Make sure to try the new stations on your shifts! OAS training: new volunteers or volunteers in other areas who want to learn about the OAS should come to one of the volunteer orientations Jason will be holding in the OAS this fall: Tuesday, November 11 at 1:30 p.m. or Thursday, December 4 at 5:00 p.m. Please RSVP to Tara and meet Jason in the Studio at the designated time. Open Art Studio Checklist: To help keep track of what needs to be done on each shift, Jason has devised a checklist for volunteers to use as they restock the stations and clean the tables, easels, and shelves in the OAS. This list can be found posted inside the cabinet above the sink. When you’ve carried out the tasks on the list, please initial and date. 

Art Resource Center Training: ARC Coordinator Sharon Winters will be holding training for new ARC volunteers on Saturdays November 8 and December 13 at 10:00 a.m. in the ARC. New volunteers should plan to attend one of these sessions. 
Visitor Greeters: We particularly need Greeters for a number of Saturday and Sunday shifts this fall to help Admissions staff and visitors during our busiest days. If you’re free on a weekend day this fall and would like to put in a shift, please let Tara know. If you’re a new volunteer or a current volunteer who wants to learn more about the Visitor Greeter position, come to an orientation session with Director of Communications Courtenay Chamberlain, held on the first Tuesday of each month at 10 a.m. and the first Thursday at 5:30 p.m. RSVP to Tara. 
Volunteer Renewals

Thanks to the many volunteers who have sent back their annual renewal forms, indicating their current status with the volunteer program. If you haven’t sent it back, please do so. Please also take a moment to fill out the survey on the back. Your feedback helps us make the volunteer program the best it can be!
Scheduling
Please let me know if you need to change your regular volunteer schedules for vacations or any other reason.

Weekend volunteers only: if you need to cancel your shift at the last minute, please call the front desk directly at (253) 272-4258 ext 3035. Since front desk staff are expecting volunteer coverage on the weekend, they need to know if you will not be in.

Holiday Closure Reminder
Tacoma Art Museum will be closed on Thanksgiving, Christmas, and New Year’s Day, but open our usual hours (10 a.m. to 5 p.m.) on Christmas Eve and New Year’s Eve, as well as the day after Thanksgiving. (Offices are open Christmas Eve and New Year’s Eve, and closed the day after Thanksgiving.) If you need to change your schedule around the holidays, please let me know. NOTE: We need extra volunteers in all positions during the Thanksgiving holiday weekend, when we expect many visitors to come with their families. Please consider putting in a shift that weekend if you can!
First Night
On December 31 from 12:00 – 5:00p.m., Tacoma Art Museum will participate in First Night. Visitors with First Night buttons will get in free, and we will have a special art-making activity in the classroom. We will need additional volunteers in all positions that day, so if you’re interested, let Tara know.
Staff News

We are proud to announce two awards recently won by members of our Education Team. School Program Coordinator Carri Campbell has been named Museum Educator of the Year by the Washington Art Education Association. In addition, the Education Departments of Tacoma Art Museum and the Museum of Glass have been received Arts Awards from the Tacoma Arts Commission. The Arts Commission commended both museums for designing “elegant facilities in their buildings for education and for developing powerful and far-reaching education programs for Tacomans of all ages.” Thanks to our volunteers for helping make Tacoma Art Museum’s Education programs possible. 
Please contact me with questions or suggestions:

Tara Young, Associate Curator of Education

Tacoma Art Museum

1701 Pacific Avenue, Tacoma, WA 98402

(253) 272-4258 ext 3016

tyoung@tacomaartmuseum.org
